Meeting Date: July 11th, 2017

7:00pm: President Glascock called the meeting to order.

The May 2017 meeting minutes were revised to reflect a correction regarding the proposed variance on 30th St. S. Setbacks given were for the west side of 30th St. S. With the correction, the minutes were approved.

Announcements:

Welcome new residents/attendees

Police: Officer King attended:

Incident Report (this month): 7.1.17-7.11.17): Burglaries: 1, UBEV: 1, Auto Theft: 0, Robbery: 0

Incident Report (last month): Burglaries: 6, UBEV: 10, Auto Theft: 7, Robbery: 1

- E. Sanfelippo to contact Captain Sellers re: clarification on stats and area included.

- 28th St. S. and 30th St. S. from Highland towards Clairmont – tickets being written for parking violations and police asked to focus on these two roads. E Sanfelippo to contact Gregory with city traffic engineering re: possibility of painting yellow stripes in no parking areas.

- warnings/tickets being written for off leash dogs in parks

- Parked cars on 13th ave since march. Officer King checking on current ordinances, but it is illegal to abandon vehicles on street.

Safety Information:

If you see something, say something! Call South Precinct: 205-254-2793 

Burglaries tend to happen during the day

Surveillance cameras are helpful for BPD, so share footage with them if you have/get it.

Continue to keep an eye out and call police if you see anything suspicious or are the victim of a crime.

If you see finger prints, notify the responding officer so prints can be taken.

Fire Department: did not attend

- “Get Alarmed” Program is providing residents with a free smoke detector. Contact the Birmingham 

Fire and Rescue Service Department’s Fire Prevention Bureau at 250-7540 or call the Department’s 

Public Education Bureau at 785-1332 

- Fire hydrant flushing in the area is now complete.

- General Information: Call Police or Fire Department if you see suspicious activity (relating to fires).

Public Works: Chris Pinke attended

- 2 new crepe myrtles have been planted at Virginia Samford Theater 

-Question about protecting bird nests when removing trees, and trees were checked for nests prior to removal. 

- Stump grinding required before new crepe myrtles planted along Highland Ave. by the golf course lake. Trees are currently being located. 

- Trees in center medians along Clairmont between Chevron and Walgreen’s were mysteriously cut down. The Neighborhood Association is considering paying to replace them

- Trees on the Highland Ave. median between 29th and 30th being scheduled for removal.

- Orange tags indicate trees being assessed

Contact Tammie Wheeler at tammie.wheeler@birminghamal.gov re: inoperable cars and overgrown yards

Variance request for townhomes on 30th St. S. and Rhodes Cir: 

- Mrs. Childers had petition to sign opposing the variance. 

- zoning meeting scheduled for 2pm Thursday at City hall.

- clarification was made re: the average setback being for the same side of the proposed block and that a variance is tied to property (not the property owner.) 

Report from City Councilor Valerie Abbott (valerie.abbott@birminghamal.gov)

When contacting her, please copy Darryl Lee, her assistant: (Darryl.lee@birminghamal.gov)

- City Budget has not been passed.

- City Council proposed spending $172k to advertise.

- Trinity Steel Building possibly being converted to Humane Society Facility

- Question re: why this quarter’s City Council evening mtg was scheduled the week of July 4th. Complaints should be directed to Council President Austin.

- New complaints for roads needing repaving are taken on an ongoing basis for future consideration, so please report to 311

New Business 

- Upcoming City Elections on August 22, 2017: candidates listed attended and spoke

- School Board Seat – District 3: Mary Boehm, Larry Contri

- City Council – District 3: Valerie Abbott 

Old Business 

- Valerie Abbott and Gregory Jones (Community Resource Officer) were checking on status of requests from 2016 for trash cans – to be installed at southeast corner of 30th S. and Rhodes Park, replacement trees to be planted along Highland Ave., and a neighborhood sign. These are in the works.

- Sister Houses (on Rhodes Park) Alison Glascock and Carla Calvert (City employee) both spoke to owner (Keller) to follow up with city contacts for update. They are scheduling a Design Review meeting and will encourage the owner to attend and move forward.

- Rushton Park Community Garden – approved with Parks Dept. Now working with Appleseed Workshop on design for storage, fencing, etc. Working with BWWB on water supply. Proposed groundbreaking in Oct. and opening in April 2018

Questions: Who will pay for the water and who will prep spigot before freezing weather?

Adjournment: With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:10pm.

Next meeting will take place at Highland Golf Course (UPSTAIRS at the clubhouse) on Tuesday, 8th, 2017 at 7pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elizabeth Sanfelippo

Secretary, Highland Park Neighborhood Association

